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Table title: Summary results of the 2007 Annual Survey of Building, Construction and 
Real Estate Sectors 

 

Number of establishments for the Construction sector was 19 399.  Its year-on-year 
percentage change was +1.8%. 

Number of persons directly engaged for the Construction sector was 114 294.  Its 
year-on-year percentage change was -15.5%. 

Compensation of employees for the Construction sector was HK$ 34,516 million.  Its 
year-on-year percentage change was +5.1%. 

Consumption of materials and supplies; fuels, electricity & water; & maintenance 
services for the Construction sector was HK$ 28,378 million.  Its year-on-year 
percentage change was -5.6%. 

Value of sub-contract works by fee sub-contractors for the Construction sector was 
HK$ 65,322 million.  Its year-on-year percentage change was +5.3%. 

Other miscellaneous operating expenses for the Construction sector was HK$ 12,106 
million.  Its year-on-year percentage change was +8.3%. 

Gross operating surplus for the Construction sector was HK$ 7,925 million.  Its 
year-on-year percentage change was +11.0%. 

Gross output for the Construction sector was HK$ 148,247 million.  Its year-on-year 
percentage change was +3.5%. 

Value added for the Construction sector was HK$ 42,441 million.  Its year-on-year 
percentage change was +6.2%. 

 

Number of establishments for the Industry group of Real estate development, leasing, 
brokerage and maintenance management services was 5 127.  Its year-on-year 
percentage change was +4.9%. 

Number of persons directly engaged for the Industry group of Real estate development, 
leasing, brokerage and maintenance management services was 96 123.  Its year-on-year 
percentage change was +2.3%. 

Compensation of employees for the Industry group of Real estate development, leasing, 
brokerage and maintenance management services was HK$ 15,946 million.  Its 
year-on-year percentage change was +20.3%. 

Consumption of materials and supplies; fuels, electricity & water; & maintenance 
services for the Industry group of Real estate development, leasing, brokerage and 
maintenance management services was HK$ 10,692 million.  Its year-on-year percentage 
change was -0.6%. 

Value of sub-contract works by fee sub-contractors/Payments for commission work was 
not applicable for the Industry group of Real estate development, leasing, brokerage 
and maintenance management services. 

Other miscellaneous operating expenses for the Industry group of Real estate 
development, leasing, brokerage and maintenance management services was HK$ 16,354 
million.  Its year-on-year percentage change was +19.6%. 

Gross operating surplus for the Industry group of Real estate development, leasing, 
brokerage and maintenance management services was HK$ 63,945 million.  Its 
year-on-year percentage change was +16.7%. 



Gross output for the Industry group of Real estate development, leasing, brokerage 
and maintenance management services was HK$ 106,936 million.  Its year-on-year 
percentage change was +15.6%. 

Value added for the Industry group of Real estate development, leasing, brokerage 
and maintenance management services was HK$ 79,891 million.  Its year-on-year 
percentage change was +17.4%. 

 

Number of establishments for the Industry group of Architectural, surveying and 
project engineering services was 1 304.  Its year-on-year percentage change was 
+4.3%. 

Number of persons directly engaged for the Industry group of Architectural, surveying 
and project engineering services was 15 732.  Its year-on-year percentage change was 
-2.4%. 

Compensation of employees for the Industry group of Architectural, surveying and 
project engineering services was HK$ 5,072 million.  Its year-on-year percentage 
change was +8.3%. 

Consumption of materials and supplies; fuels, electricity & water; & maintenance 
services for the Industry group of Architectural, surveying and project engineering 
services was HK$ 204 million.  Its year-on-year percentage change was -0.5%. 

Payments for commission work for the Industry group of Architectural, surveying and 
project engineering services was HK$ 1,666 million.  Its year-on-year percentage 
change was +2.2%. 

Other miscellaneous operating expenses for the Industry group of Architectural, 
surveying and project engineering services was HK$ 1,249 million.  Its year-on-year 
percentage change was -0.8%. 

Gross operating surplus for the Industry group of Architectural, surveying and 
project engineering services was HK$ 679 million.  Its year-on-year percentage 
change was -24.8%. 

Gross output for the Industry group of Architectural, surveying and project 
engineering services was HK$ 8,870 million.  Its year-on-year percentage change was 
+2.2%. 

Value added for the Industry group of Architectural, surveying and project 
engineering services was HK$ 5,751 million.  Its year-on-year percentage change was 
+2.9%. 

 

 

 

Notes: 

(1) All dollar figures are in nominal terms. 

(2) For construction sector, compensation of employees includes payments to 
labour-only sub-contractors. 
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